
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From: Office of Councilman James Solomon 

To: Village Neighborhood Association 

Date met with Councilman: March 11, 2019 

Follow-up Date: June 12, 2019 

Subject: Important Issues and Concerns raised by the VNA  

 

 

This is a follow-up regarding the concerns that were mentioned in the previous meeting with 

Councilman Solomon on March 11th. Below are the questions or concerns raised during the 

meeting along with answers and comments. Our office is committed to answering and addressing 

all your concerns to the best of our ability. If something was not answered or resolved we will 

make sure to continue to work on solving your questions/concerns.  

 

Q: Can we get a copy of the new parking map? 

A: Here is a link to the Parking Map:  http://bit.ly/ward_E_parkingmap . In addition, a copy will 

be provided and attached with this document. 

 

Q: Can you clarify the rules around visitor’s passes for those who already have permits? 

A: How to apply 

-       Apply in person or online at 

https://www.cognitoforms.com/JerseyCityOfficeOfInnovation/JerseyCityVisitorParking

Application 

Where they can be picked up: 

- Must be picked up in person at Parking Authority during business hours 

- 394 Central Avenue, Jersey City 

- Phone Number: (201) 547-5538  

Process: 

-       Scratch off for the days you need 

-       Valid for 24 hours 

 

Q: Can you change the distance that cars are allowed to park from corners? Changing this 

may provide a few extra parking spaces. 

A: We are looking to change this in the city as these regulations are set by the state. We have 

been working with our Traffic and Engineering team on doing this. Before we move forward, we 

need to have a meeting with the Fire Department. They have some concerns about changing the 

distance that cars allowed to park from corners, but we are actively working with them to see 

what we can do. 
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Q: The intersections of Brunswick/1st Street and Monmouth/1st Street are very dangerous. 

Speed bumps could help.  

A: There was a petition submitted for a speed hump on Brunswick between 1st and 2nd which is 

being reviewed by Traffic and Engineering  

 

Q: Would like a “Don’t Block the Box” sign and grid on 3rd and Newark. 

A: We have sent this request to our Traffic and Engineering team. We are waiting for their 

review but will make sure to follow up on this.  

 

Q: We would like street paving on 1st, 2nd, and 3rd Street on our side of Brunswick. 

A: There is currently road paving scheduled for 1st from Brunswick St to Merseles St. We have 

sent a request for road paving for 2nd and 3rd.  

 

Q: We would like a stop sign at Division and 6th Street. 

A: We have sent this request to our Traffic and Engineering team. We are waiting for their 

review but will make sure to follow up on this.  

 

We appreciate you sharing your concerns with us and hope we were able to address them 

sufficiently. Please contact us further on any issues you may have. Thank you. 

 

Best Regards, 

 

Laura Bustamante  

Aide to Councilman Solomon 

280 Grove Street, Room 202 

Office:201-547-5283 

Email: lbustamante@jcnj.org  
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